
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñOur vision is to be the school of choice for our local community, developing successful young people with high 

aspirations, who show respect for all and endeavour to become the very best that they can be.ò 

RVHS Bulletin 
Weekending Friday 26th May 2022         

 
 

1530pts 

Follow us:             

 
@RodingValleyHS @rodinghs www.rodingvalley.net @RVHSYouTube 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 

This half term seems to have flown by and we are now in the midst of the public exams for Year 11 
and 13. We are extremely proud of the maturity and commitment that all of our students have shown 
when approaching this important milestone in their education career. Thank you to all of our excellent 
teachers, support staff, parents and carers that have supported these students during this crucial 
time. 
 

Iôm sure you will see throughout this bulletin all of the fantastic enrichment opportunities that have 
taken place during this half term. Our challenge & enrichment team have led some fantastic visits to 
the National History Museum, The London Dungeons, Oxford University to name a few. Our Duke of 
Edinburgh students have also experienced some fantastic expeditions and managed to pass their 
certifications with flying colours! Itôs excellent to see so many educational visits taking place, after 
being unable to run them these last academic years. 
 

The half term break will be a great opportunity to get ready for the learning ahead. Please ensure 
that your child has all of the appropriate equipment to be ready for learning and is dressed in 
accordance with our Uniform policy, which available on our website. If you have any concerns or 
issues regarding this, please do not hesitate to contact your child's Year Progress Leader, who will 
be more than happy to help with any issues. Can I also take this time to remind you that itôs essential 
that all students arrive at school on time each morning. Students need to be through the gate by 
8.35am, ready to line up for 8.40am. Being punctual and ready for the take is essential for a good 
start of a day of learning. 
 

As you will be aware, Year 10 also has important Pre-Public Examinations approaching during the 
last half term. Please do check out our excellent Revision Resources page on our website, which 
features a RVHS Revision microsite made by the members of our teaching staff. Year 10 have also 
been taken through this microsite and have had a go at most of our RVHS Revision techniques 
during the last two Personal Development sessions. Please note that all students can always access 
work from previous lessons / revision materials by clicking on the materials section on their subject 
Google classroom pages. 
 

We look forward to some exciting events in our final half term of the year. We are particularly excited 
to run our Sports day óas normalô for the first time in a number of years. We are also looking forward 
to celebrating some of our wonderful students during their end of year celebration assemblies & 
rewards events. The Challenge & Enrichment showcase for Years 7, 8 and 9 will also be a particular 
highlight! 
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https://rodingvalley.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Student-Behaviour-and-Expectations-Policy-January-2022.pdf
https://rodingvalley.net/high-school/revision-resources/


 

 

 

  

Summer Exam Timetable 

Please click 
here to view. 

We would like 
to wish all of 
our Year 11 
and Year 13 

students Good 
Luck in their 
upcoming 
exams. 

 

Within a school community there will be students 
who have allergies some mild whilst others can 
be more severe and potentially life threatening. 

 
With the above in mind we would like to ask you to remind your child(ren) to 
always ask our canteen staff if they are unsure what ingredients have been 
used. 
  
Also, please ensure if your child has any known allergies we are made 
aware so we can support them in school and if required hold medication in 
school. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this, please contact Mrs Gladman via 

sgladman@rodingvalley.net 

 

 
Enjoy the extra day's holiday in lieu of the Jubilee and have fun at any planned 'Golden Jubileeô festivities with friends, 
families and local communities. We have a great school community here, and one, I am always proud to represent. 
It was fun this afternoon, planting some trees around the school site as part of the Queen's Green Canopy'. Thank you to 
Lynne Dyson and Simon Hearn for your support. We will be holding commemorative assemblies in the first week back.  
  
Please have a wonderful half term break and we look forward to welcoming our students back for the last half term of this 
academic year. 
 
Best wishes 
Mrs Jenner 
 

https://rodingvalley.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/Summer-2022-Timetable.pdf
https://rodingvalley.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/Summer-2022-Timetable.pdf
mailto:sgladman@rodingvalley.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Our team is proud to be your childôs Year Progress Leader and very much looking forward to supporting your 

child and with such a great cohort of students, we are sure it will be a great half term. To ensure that you are 

aware of who your childôs Year Progress Leader is and who to contact, please refer to their details below: 

Year 7: Mr Ryan 

To contact Mr Ryan, please email fryan@rodingvalley.net  

Year 9: Miss Edwards 

To contact Miss Edwards, please email cedwards@rodingvalley.net  

Year 8: Miss Fazakerley 

To contact Miss Fazakerley, please email J Fazakerley@rodingvalley.net  

Year 10: Mr Fletcher and  

To contact Mr Fletcher, please email mfletcher@rodingvalley.net  

Year 11: Ms Preston 

To contact Ms Preston, please email tpreston@rodingvalley.net  

mailto:fryan@rodingvalley.net
mailto:cedwards@rodingvalley.net
mailto:J%20Fazakerley@rodingvalley.net
mailto:mfletcher@rodingvalley.net
mailto:tpreston@rodingvalley.net


 

  

  

Year 7 
Five half terms down and we're now into the final stretch. As we start to look at the Year 6 transition process, it's hard 
to believe that we were doing this a year ago! moving forward however, I feel that I need to make you aware of the 
expectations for next half term. 
 
Uniform, I am aware that they are growing taller almost every second (I can feel myself getting shorter). We do still 
expect the standards of uniform to remain the same. If there are any issues with this, please let me know and we can 
sort things out. If you have some uniform that no longer fits and is in relatively good condition, please feel free to 
donate it to the school and we can use it in the future.  
 
The behaviour on the Astro is improving but I do need to take the opportunity to point out that the year group need to 
behave whilst they are on it. No slide tackles etc. Although the weather is heating up that does not mean that they 
should not bring in water pistols, or punch holes in the lids of bottles and spray them at each other. Jumpers do not need 
to be worn but blazers do,  
 

On a very positive front, having the 
opportunity to make pizzas with students who 
excelled in our motivation to learn 
competition, has to be one of the highlights of 
my year.  
 
I look forward to 
seeing everyone back 
in school next half 
term for the final 
stretch! 

Mr Ryan ς Year 7 Progress Leader 

Year 8 
We have come to the end of another half term and what an amazing half term it has been. Being blessed with 
some incredible weather, some not so good weather and filled with amazing opportunities.  
 
Last week there was the Greenwich trip that Ms Harris led. She fed back how perfectly behaved the students 
were and how proud they made the Roding Valley community. Please keep your eyes peeled at RVHS social 
media for any photographs that were taken on the day.  
 
Our Year Progress Leader's student of the half term goes to Kirill Ismailov for being so 
welcoming and supportive to new students.  
 
This week the PE department has been getting times and dates for district sports and 
Sports day! These are both the best day of the year and definitely something as many 
year 8's need to get involved in! 
 
As usual please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions 
(jfazakerley@rodingvalley.net) 

Miss Fazakerley ς Year 8 Progress Leader 

mailto:jfazakerley@rodingvalley.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 
Wow... Another half term done and dusted and wasn't it a busy one.  
 
I would like to start by congratulating our year 9 students who have successfully completed their expedition 
component of their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh award. It was lovely to be a part of this achievement last week and to 
see the hard work and determination pay off when they finished their two-day assessment expedition through the 
beautiful Chelmsford countryside. A massive well done to all of the students involved and I look forward to seeing 
them finishing their Physical, Skill & Volunteering component of the award, to receive their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh 
award. Bring on the Silver DofE award in year 10! 
 

I had the pleasure of taking 20 Year 9 students to the London 
Dungeon today which provided me with a fantastic opportunity to 
continue building those positive relationships with our wonderful 
year 9 pupils. All the students that attended were well behaved, 
courteous and represented RVHS wonderfully.  
 
Last week, Ms Pinches had the pleasure of taking a group of Year 9 
students to the British museum. Reports were that all students had 
an enjoyable time and loved the opportunity to visit a museum whilst 
being able to wonder through central London. I would like to thank 
Ms Pinches for organising all of the Challenge & Enrichments trips 
this year, and I look forward to more student's being able to access 
these wonderful trips and visits in the future.  

 
I would like to remind our Year 9 parents and carers about the opportunity to purchase the English literacy packs on 
offer from the English department. Please do refer to the email from Mrs Routledge outlining what is included in this 
package as well as the prices. Payments can be made via ParentPay.  
 
We are in the very fortunate position to be running two ski trips next year, and we have had some spaces become 
available on both of them. We will be skiing in Andorra during February half term, and USA in the Easter holidays, 
2023. If you are at all interested in either of these wonderful opportunities, please do get in touch with me. 
 
When we return from the half term break on Monday 6th June, all year 9 students will receive a new timetable, which 
will include their GCSE option subjects. Based on my conversations over the past week or so with many of our Year 
9's, our students are very excited about starting these subjects, and I do hope that all our students put their best foot 
forward and start their new GCSE's by being the best versions of themselves. The new timetable will also include 
your child's new form groups. The new forms have been put together to ensure our Personal Development curriculum 
can be delivered effectively and that each and every student in year 9 are able to access quality first teaching during 
our wonderful careers, personal development and character & culture provision during period 1 lessons across the 
week.  
 
As we return after the break, and the weather warms up, I wanted to remind all 
parents and students that blazers must continue to be worn at all times. Also, as our 
year 9's continue to grow at alarmingly fast rates, many of our PE skorts and tartan 
skirts are becoming too short. Can you please check your daughters skirt and skort 
length over the half term break to ensure they meet our uniform expectations.  
 
Have a restful and enjoyable break and I look forward to welcoming everyone back 
on Monday 6th June; ready to hit the ground running! 

Miss Edwardsς Year 9 Progress Leader 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 11 
We are all really proud of the serious and focussed way that year 11 students 
are approaching their GCSE examinations. A huge well done to you all!  
 
In other news -the year book is on its way and some of you may have noticed 
that it has popped up on ParentPay, I will send out a notice as soon as it is 
available to purchase. These will be given out on the 29th June 2022 before 
the leavers assembly, they will also be available to collect on GCSE results 
day.  
 
 There are still Prom tickets available for the 29th June 2022 - it would be 
amazing to have as many of the year group there as possible, it's promising 
as ever to be a really lovely celebration for you.  
 
Year 11 - do keep an eye on your 
school emails as we will continue to 
notify you (and parents) of anything 
important to you. 
 
Finally, please do take some time to 
rest and recover from the last 
couple of weeks and prepare for the 
final push of the exam season after 
half term, you've been brilliant so far 
and you've got this :)  
 
Have a lovely (hopefully sunny) 
week! 

Ms Prestonς Year 11 Progress Leader 

Please click here to keep up 

to date on the timetable for 

the Summer Exams 

29th June 2022 
at  

Woolston Manor  
7-11pm 

Tickets £30 via ParentPay 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please click here to read the latest edition of our Sixth Form 

Bulletin 

https://rodingvalley.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/Summer-2022-Timetable.pdf
https://sites.google.com/rodingvalley.net/rodingvalleycareersinformation/bulletin?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/rodingvalley.net/rodingvalleycareersinformation/bulletin?authuser=0


 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Our Year 8 students had an amazing time at The Royal Observatory in Greenwich learning about space. 



 

New 
Timetables 

 
 

Does your child need a new 
copy of their timetable? 

You can now email  

timetables@rodingvalley.net 

to request a new timetable. 
 

Please state your childôs name 
and Academic Mentor group 
and a new timetable will be 

emailed back to you. 
 

Our Year 9 students went on a 
fantastic day out to the Royal Institute 
and learnt all about magnets and 
motors.  
 
Click on the images below to watch 

some short videos from the day. 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FmlLqzaRF3D_bVyPvdbOElw0eMrIILBJ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Fzxgv_nl2DZRLCKJB6zZw1KOHKFaaDWp/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G3lrfUT6oRthuTjglxMk6GOEuc063_2m/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FsilA9TI10Iuy5IAsf3qdIEDHMRVwu08/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FzoZ7s47zablstfg4AaWm29aCe0Yoi5E/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FmlLqzaRF3D_bVyPvdbOElw0eMrIILBJ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FmlLqzaRF3D_bVyPvdbOElw0eMrIILBJ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FmlLqzaRF3D_bVyPvdbOElw0eMrIILBJ/view?usp=sharing


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Our Year 7s went to London 
Zoo, they saw lots of animals 
and did a workshop on 
adaptations and evolution. 

 



 

  

We have 8 
student's work 
being 
exhibited at 
this local 
event. If you 
are able to 
visit, please 
do leave a 
comment in 
the book! 
 

David Tisdale 
Head of 

Creative Arts 

Bronze Duke Of Edinburgh Award 

Our Year 9 Bronze DofE Groups had a fantastic time camping overnight 

at Essex Outdoors Danbury with their expedition finishing at Hylands 

Park. 



 

  

 

 

Recently we approached Loughton Library and 
asked them if they wanted us to display artwork on 
a very empty, very dull wall at the end of the study 
area. 
 
We're pleased to say that we've now filled this 
space with examples of past GCSE work to really 
liven up the room.  
 
If you do happen to go into the library between now 
and summer, please do speak to the librarians and 
tell them how nice it looks with all of the work 
displayed! 

David Tisdale 

Head of Creative Arts 

Summer Concert 2022.  
Please send a video of your 

singing or playing to 

jsavage@rodingvalley.net by 

Friday 8th July. 

Performances must be in 

school uniform. 

All Year groups were 

represented last time, so it 

would be lovely if this were 

the case again. 

It will be released at the end 

of term. 


